Date: September 16, 2021

To: Lake and Peninsula School Board
From: Kasie Luke, Superintendent
Re: Board Report, September 23, 2021

Better Together Highlights:

- Teachers are collaborating and sharing resources in the best interest of meeting their student’s needs - it’s inspiring to see!
- Administrators are getting to sites for visits and beginning to collaborate with LSAC’s to kick off the year
- Site based Data Review Process plans are coming together

Important Dates:
Student Benchmark Testing: September 13-17

Student Count Dates: September 27 - October 22
End of Quarter: October 29

Fall Teacher In-service: November 3-5, Girdwood
AASB Fall Conference: November 4-7, Anchorage



Communication

Mug Up Mornings - Monthly meetings kicked off 9/15 with all remote District Office employees to connect for the greater good of LPSD.
Borough Assembly Meetings - I will be in attendance at the monthly borough assembly meetings when possible and provide a report.
Beach Gang Meetings - weekly I meet with SWRSD, DLSD, and BBBSD Superintendents to collaborate and share information.
Attendance at AASB & ACSA Conferences to collaborate and understand State and Federal happenings to benefit LPSD.

Tutors:

We are actively pursuing as many tutors as possible for Spring 2022. In addition to our Migrant Education funding source, we are
considering using a portion of our American Rescue Plan (ESSER III) monies to support more tutor positions than in previous years. It is
uncertain what our turnover of staff will be for the 2022-2023 school year, and we know that a portion of our incoming COVID monies are
to be used for the purpose of intervention.



